DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: September 14, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett (alternate) 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair
MINUTES: The minutes from the Conservation Commission’s August meeting were accepted
OLD BUSINESS:

Bela Brook Conservation Area survey/boundary marking

Holden Engineering and Surveying has completed the work they were contracted to perform.  Brett St. Clair visited the area to confirm that the boundary lines were blazed and signage installed as expected.    

Taylor easement monitoring

Drew Groves and Keith Bennett plan to walk the Taylor easement on October 15th at 9 AM.  George Holt said he is available to monitor the property also.  Drew will contact the landowner.    

Kimball Pond Conservation Area

 Boundary line blazing
Members plan to repaint the blazes along the bounds this fall.  Currently Drew and Keith are hoping to start the project on Monday, October 10th.  Other Commission members are available to work on Saturday, October 22nd.       

NEW BUSINESS:

Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA)
Drew Groves shared a number of observations made in recent visits to the area.  Drew explained that someone has made a concerted effort to reroute a section of the “East Side Trail”.  Drew has blocked the unauthorized path.  Drew also found a series of blazes painted on both sides of the trees along Whipple Road.  The blazes start at a property which abuts the KPCA and continue along Whipple to a point where that road intersects the “Loop Trial”.  Drew is currently attempting to contact the property owner.
Drew removed two large tires discarded beside Legache Hill Road.  He closed the gate near Kimball Pond Road which is oftentimes left open adding that it can’t be padlocked due to a vote at Town meeting.   (The gate was installed to curtail dumping)   

Drew also observed a man “marketing” his personal business at the boat launch.  This person ignored the designated parking spaces as do other visitors at times.  Margaret Watkins pointed out that the launch is under the jurisdiction of the Department of Fish and Game.  She suggested that Fish and Game could be contacted and might be able to install additional signage.    

Drew added that he continues to find discarded evidence of drug use and has alerted Dunbarton’s Police Department.        
Stan Sowle stated that Jon Wiggin mowed the newly reclaimed field about 3 weeks ago.  The field is slightly larger than before but the logs in the field make mowing difficult.  Stan said he intends to remove them using his tractor.  Drew volunteered to help Stan.

Trail development 
Koerber easement/Stone Farm

Drew reported that he has spoken to Mr. Vasconcellos, the new principal of the Dunbarton Elementary School (DES), regarding the Commission’s plans for a trail and trailhead at the back of the school’s parking area.  Principal Vasconcellos asked about trail maintenance.  Drew assured him that neither the school nor the students would be responsible for maintaining the trail.       
Bela Brook Conservation Area/Overlook Drive

Commission members agreed to meet at Bela Brook in early November to establish a short trail from the right of way between Lot I4-01-10 and I4-01-09 on Overlook Drive to the existing “Cellar Hole Trail” in Bela Brook.  Members will also have an opportunity to observe and discuss other unauthorized trails on site.      
Trail maintenance 

George Holt mentioned that Ron Jarvis repainted the sign at Bela Brook Conservation Area.   The sign also got a much needed coat of linseed oil.  Ron reported on work done on the gate to the Kuncanowet Natural Area.  The gate was chained to a dead tree.  The dead tree has been removed and replaced with a metal post set in concrete.              
Ron volunteered to make several “Please stay on the trail” signs in response to hikers “creating” unauthorized trails.  Drew asked that Ron make signs for the Kimball Pond and Bela Brook Conservation Areas.  
NEXT MEETING: October 12, 2022, 6 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

